TOTLEY FESTIVAL SUCCESS
Despite weeks of rain before the event, and heavy rain showers on the day, Totley Festival went ahead as planned on Sunday 1st July and was enjoyed by those who came.

About 500 people came along to enjoy the fun and there was something for everyone.   Although the rain came down heavily on three or four occasions, the sun came out in between, so spirits weren’t dampened too much.
For brass band fans, the Escafeld Brass Band was a treat, and their two sets drew big crowds in the marquee.  The fact that they played for free, and several of their members have learning difficulties made their performance the better.  They loved it so much they are coming to play for Totley Show on Saturday 15th September.

The teenagers had their own space with the Music Truck, kindly loaned to Totley by the Burngreave New Deal for Communities.  Complete with sound system, 5 rock bands played to enthusiastic crowds – it was a great opportunity for the bands to showcase their skills.
The Climbing Wall provided by Activity Sheffield gave 60 children the chance to try their hand at rock climbing, and was incredibly popular.   Activity Sheffield also provided 4 youth workers who organised races and rounders on the playing field.  Even the Lord Mayor, Cllr Arthur Dungworth, who opened the Festival, took part in the egg and spoon race – and won!  We think his egg was glued to his spoon....

Totley and Dore Scouts brought along their grass trolley, which provided thrills for children as it shot along boards down the hill.  We hope poor Mick Hollingworth’s back was not too bad next day!!  

Bill Newby led the salsa dancing and had a struggle to get people involved when the heavens opened just before he started.  But in the end quite a crowd danced together to that hot beat!  

The Norfolk Park mini majorettes gave a lovely show at the end of the afternoon – some of them as young as five – making a wonderful visual display.  They also gave their time for free.

The barbecue ran by All Saints members made £300 for the Lord Mayor’s Fund Flood Appeal.  The cake stall ran by Totley Methodists and the drinks stall run by Cherry Tree children’s home both did brisk trade.   The cakes and the Victorian lemonade sold out quickly!

A variety of stalls provided more interest – bric-a-brac, health products, food, jewellery and cookery stalls.  The plastic bag knitting workshop created a lot of interest and Wildlife Watch attracted children even though their gazebo nearly sailed away in the wind!
Though we had hoped to have more health stalls, only the stop smoking team from Sheffield PCT turned up.  But U3A came along to promote their study opportunities.

The fact that the ice cream van did good business showed that people enjoyed the event despite the weather.

There have been calls for another Festival next year and Totley Residents Association will discuss this in September.  If we do, please can more people get involved in helping to plan and run it?
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